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Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 13th October 2015

	Members


	Steve Childs (SC) 
Alex Williamson (AW) 

Karen Sheridan (KS)
Carole Cook (CC)

Hamish Dowlen (HD)
Chris Milton (CM)

Carlene Facey (CF)

Frieda Perry (FP)

Terry Daniels (TD)


	PRU rep (Melbury College)

        Secondary School rep (Rutlish)
Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)
Academies rep (Harris Merton)

Early Years rep (childminder)
Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)


	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)

Jane McSherry (JM)

Paul Ballatt (PB)

Hilary Gullen (HG)

	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – Assistant Director of Education
LBM CSF – Commissioning, Strategy & Performance

LBM CSF – Clerk 



	Apologies
	David Erridge (DE)

Julia Waters (JW) 
Allison Jones (AJ)


	        Special School rep (Perseid)

Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

LBM CSF Services Manager Early Years


	
	
	ACTIONS

	1 &2
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
Apologies received from Julia Waters and  David Erridge.

	

	3
	Election of Chair and Vic-chair
	

	
	
Alex Williamson was elected Chair, with Steve Childs and Frieda Perry as Vice-Chairs.
	

	4
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 8th September and Matters Arising   

	
	The following response had been received from the Education Funding Agency regarding whether governors were a specific constituency, ‘school governors are a separate sub-group within the schools’ members group.  They are not required to send substitutes; the requirement is on the authority to make arrangements for substitutes to attend and vote’.  

Action: HD and TD to discuss the governor substitution process and bring their recommendation to Local Authority.

PB to arrange training session for any new substitute members, if required.
Item 6: wording to be changed regarding bulge classes for next consultation.  PB/HG
Clarity was provided  on which secondary schools/academies  want to expand and which schools/academies were chosen due to demographic need.  
Item 7 : Facilities Time – the Forum agreed future negotiation would be led by the Local Authority and noted the draft was not finalised.  SC noted the need to get more value for money and to clarify the distinction between paid and not-paid union activity.
	HD/TD
PB

PB/HG


	5
	Feedback from Consultation 

	
	
Funding Formula

AW noted the responses and questioned whether the formula needed changing.

MK noted that the majority of comments related to deprivation – 3 requesting a reduction and 2 requesting an increase in this factor.

HD noted that RPHS was funded below peers from neighbouring boroughs for achievement and that there appeared to be a link between GCSE results and deprivation factors and this might be worth further statistical study. 

MK noted that it was agreed through schools forum in previous years that the system of using SEN statements for funding enabled targeting of resources, and that using the deprivation factor was less accountable.  Additional funding could only come from reducing funding from other factors or reducing statement bandings.

The benchmarking report discussed at the previous schools’ forum meeting highlighted the fact that deprivation factors were not increased as the pupil premium already targeted additional funding to these areas.
FP introduced discussion on free school meals and how our campaign had been successful in increasing registration and that this had fallen off somewhat due to the introduction of universal FSMs.
Resolved:  No changes were made to the LBM schools funding formula for 2016/17.  A sub group of the schools forum is to be formed with representatives from primary, secondary, academies and special schools.  This group will review all formula factors in summer 2016, including deprivation and pupil mobility.  This is part of the forum’s three to four yearly review of the formula with the aim of giving schools more stability.

The following were elected to be members of the sub group: TD, HD, CM and SC.  HG to set meeting date for May 2016 with a pre-meet in March to identify what needs to be done.
Contingencies (2.3.5):

In response to questions about what the contingency money is used for, JM explained it might be used for a specific reason ie a temporary budget problem linked to an increase in school roll, or that schools requiring improvement need finance, or if there was a change in headship, or where schools support other schools and need release time funded.  MK clarified that the requested funding increase was from £200,000 to £300,000.

The forum voted on whether to increase the schools in challenging circumstances contingency funding and the vote was carried.

Free School Meals (2.3.8):

Resolved: Option three was agreed – that the subsidy was to be removed from April 2016.

Options relating to de-delegation:

2.3.5: Contingencies – Schools in Challenging Circumstances

Resolved: Primary and secondary representatives agreed to de-delegate

2.3.6: Contingencies – Merton Education Partnership

Resolved: Primary and secondary representatives agreed to de-delegate

2.3.7: Contingencies – Marketing in schools 

Discussion on this point noted that it was a contentious issue, and that the big marketing campaign had not helped in recruiting staff.  PB noted that a new contract will be procured and this would provide an opportunity to review the specification.  Primary school representatives agreed to de-delegate this year and review again next year.

Resolved: Primary and secondary representatives agreed to de-delegation.

2.3.8: Contingencies – Tree Maintenance

Resolved: both primary and secondary agreed to de-delegate.

2.3.9: Primary School Meals Management

This is to de-delegate £20,000 only, for equipment replacement as per previous year.

Resolved: agreed to de-delegate

2.3.10: Licences and Subscriptions

Resolved: Primary and secondary representatives agreed to de-delegate

2.3.11 Staff Cost – supply cover

Resolved:Primary and secondary representatives agreed to de-delegate

2.3.12: Support to under-performing ethnic minority groups and bi-lingual learners

As the forum was not clear about what was offered, they agreed a steer was required, giving clear information about the service.  This would be a deep-dive subject for a future meeting.

Resolved: Primary and secondary representatives agreed to de-delegation.

2.3.13: Behaviour Support

Resolved: Primary and secondary representatives agreed to de-delegate

Additional Classes Required due to Pupil Growth (2.3.4)

MK explained that the reason that the additional class funding for secondary schools is higher than that of primary is because this is calculated using AWPU, which is higher for secondary schools.

Resolved: Primary and secondary representatives agreed the proposition.

2.6 Merton Music Foundation:

Resolved: The forum noted the positive feedback for future decision making.

3. EYSFF

Schools’ Forum noted the feedback from the PVI sector as well as Merton schools.

Resolved: All the amendments were agreed.

4.2.4 Sports Partnership:

Discussion centred around the different use of the sports partnership by primary and secondary schools.  The primary schools felt it was vital as they had no specialist provision in school.

After discussion of the options, the forum voted for option 2: add the cost on to the MEP de-delegation funding and pay from the MEP budget in future.  

Resolved: Option 2 carried - add the cost on to the MEP de-delegation funding and pay form the MEP budget in future.
	HG


	6
	Deep-Dive Issue: SEN Placements  

	
	
PB gave a presentation covering income to Merton, the high needs block, the focus on placements.
JM explained the impact of the rising population context.

MK gave further detail on the placements - overspend and underspend.  

PB gave information about the procurement process and achieving best value.
PB explained the role of the ART team and how they engage with SENDIS regarding pupils in residential placements, and how children are only placed in good or a better category of placement.  PB went on to explain how the placements are monitored with announced and unannounced visits and how the ART team keep informed about Ofsted visits and outcomes.  They also work with other authorities to improve standards.  The ART team had had notable success with the NHS and developing a good relationship to co-fund placements.

PB explained future plans including the ASD strategy.
	

	7.
	Any Other Business 

	
	
HD requested that dates for the meetings for the sub group were set asap.

MK informed the Forum that closing of accounts was going to move to two months earlier and this would have a knock-on effect for schools.
	HG/FP


	8.
	Date of Next Meeting 
	

	
	
16th December 2015, 4pm at Malmesbury Primary School (subsequently cancelled).
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